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June 3, 2022

Dr. Diane Duntley, R.I.P

Diane L. Duntley, 80, of Indiana, died Tuesday, May 17, 2022, following a brief
iliness.

The Burial Office and Eucharist for Diane will be Saturday, June 4 at 2 p.m., at
Christ Church, Indiana (902 Philadelphia Street Indiana, PA). An extended
prelude on the Kilgen-Brunner pipe organ will precede the liturgy, beginning at
1:30 p.m. Diane played a key role in the renovation and installation of this
instrument, but never got to hear it in person herself.

For more than 40 years Diane served Christ Church and the diocese on many
governing bodies and advisory committees, most recently as Chair of the
Diocesan Life Commission and as Diocesan Coordinator for Episcopal Relief and Development.

Friends are most cordially invited to attend Diane's service. Her obituary is available here.

May Diane rest in peace, rise in glory.
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Memorial Service for William (Bill) Phelps

Tomorrow, Saturday, June 4 at 10 a.m.
at St. Paul's, Mt. Lebanon
1066 Washington Road, Mt. Lebanon, PA 15228
Reception to follow.

There will be a visitation for friends, family and fellow parishioners this evening,
June 3, from 6 to 8 p.m.
in the St. Paul's Lounge. All are invited.

William (Bill/Bud) D. Phelps, age 69, died Tuesday, May 24, of a fast moving form of ALS. He is the
husband of the Rev. Catherine (Cat) Munz, who currently serves as an Associate Priest at St. Paul's and
was formerly the Rector of St. Brendan's, Franklin Park.

Bill spent his life serving others, especially children and youth. He was an active Episcopalian singing
tenor in various choirs, and a leader of youth groups. He enjoyed traveling with his family visiting many
special places domestic and foreign. Bill was an avid music collector memorizing volumes of works and
artists all of whom were in his personal library. Most of all Bill deeply loved his family.



Please click here to see the full obituary.
Condolences may be sent to: The Rev. Catherine Munz, 106 Spyglass Dr. Pittsburgh, PA 15229

May Bill's soul, and the souls of all the departed, rest in peace
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Updated Growth Fund Documents

The Growth Fund Committee has revised its overview of the Growth Fund and the application form for
grants and loans. The new documents can be found on the Documents & Forms page of the diocesan
website. The Board of Trustees approved these documents at its May 17, 2022 meeting.

The Growth Fund and the Committee that administers it is dedicated to saving the physical plant of our
churches with a focus on smaller parishes that may not be able to afford necessary repairs, addressing
the urgent needs of parishes for repairs and unforeseen emergencies that affect the integrity of their
buildings.

--Jim Cassaro, Chair, Growth Fund Committee
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St. Andrew’s, Highland Park VBS 2022: The Flood
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This August, St. Andrew’s, Highland Park, is excited to offer Vacation Bible b e g TR
School (VBS)! ST ANDREW'S

s PRESENTS:
Through music, stories, and crafts, kids will learn about their super ITHE FLOOD
important role in God’s story. They will be diving into the story of Noah, e
exploring how God protects creation even in the middle of a flood and in a
world full of giants. We invite children from kindergarten to fifth grade into
the story of giants, the ark, lots of animals, and the first rainbow!

St. Andrew's VBS will run August 23, 24, and 25 from 5 p.m. to 7
p.m. Dinner will be provided each evening.

To register, please contact Fr. Luke Zerra at lukezerra@standrewspgh.org
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Around the Diocese

Bishop Solak’s Visitation Schedule:

June 5: Christ Church, North Hills (Pentecost)
June 12: Christ Church, Indiana
June 19: St. Michael's, Ligonier

Parish leadership is reminded to complete and submit this form at least two weeks in
advance of their visitation. Bishop Solak's visitation schedule is available here.




Approaching Deadlines: The deadlines for submitting the Bishop's Scholarship Application
for Theological Students, awarded annually to seminarians and diaconal school students,
and the Bishop's Scholarship for Children of Clergy, awarded annually to the children of
clergy of the Episcopal Diocese of Pittsburgh, are June 30, 2022
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Parting Shots

New Parish Garden in Brighton Heights
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The Rev. Bruce Robison and members of All Saints Church in Brighton Heights gather after the morning
service on Rogation Sunday, May 22, to say prayers for seed and soil, fair weather, and growth in
fellowship, at the dedication of the new Parish Neighborhood Community Garden.

Garden of Hope in Franklin Park



The Rev. Robin Jarrell and many parishioners from St. Brendan's, Franklin Park, helped bless and plant
their Garden of Hope on May 15. All the produce grown in the garden this summer will go to their local

food pantry.

Has your parish been featured in the news?
Please let us know via email at info@episcopalpgh.org




